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	[bookmark: link_1]USDA Reminds Dairy Producers of Dec. 11 Deadline for 2021 Safety-Net Enrollment
The U.S. Department of Agriculture reminds dairy producers that the deadline to enroll in Dairy Margin Coverage (DMC) for calendar year 2021 is Friday, Dec. 11, 2020. USDA’s Farm Service Agency (FSA) opened DMC signup in October to help producers manage economic risk brought on by milk price and feed cost disparities.
The DMC program, created by the 2018 Farm Bill, offers reasonably priced protection to dairy producers when the difference between the all-milk price and the average feed cost (the margin) falls below a certain dollar amount selected by the producer.
Complete 2021 Enrollment/Evaluate Coverage Options
For DMC enrollment, producers must certify with FSA that the operation is commercially marketing milk, sign all required forms, and pay the $100 administrative fee unless the dairy operation qualifies for a limited resource, beginning, socially disadvantaged, or military veteran farmers and ranchers waiver.
Producers interested in DMC have the option to select a $4.00 catastrophic level of coverage with no premium fee or they can choose to buy-up coverage where the premium is based on margin triggers between $4.50 and $9.50 on 5 to 95 percent of established production history.
To determine the appropriate level of DMC coverage for a specific dairy operation, producers can utilize the recently updated online dairy decision tool. The decision tool is designed to demonstrate the historical performance of DMC and assist producers with calculating total premium costs and administrative fees associated with participation in DMC. An informational video is available, too. 
2020 Margin Payments 
For producers enrolled in DMC for 2020, the fourth DMC payment of the year triggered in September at $9.40. Including the September payment, dairy producers across the country have received 11 monthly payments for over $472 million through DMC since the program began in January 2019.
More Information 
For more information, visit farmers.gov DMC webpage, or contact your local USDA Service Center. To locate your local FSA office, visit farmers.gov/service-center-locator. 

[bookmark: link_2]Dec. 11 Deadline Approaching for USDA Program for Farmers and Ranchers Impacted by COVID-19
The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) Farm Service Agency (FSA) reminds farmers and ranchers to apply for the Coronavirus Food Assistance Program 2 (CFAP 2) by Dec. 11, 2020. This program provides direct relief to producers facing market disruptions and associated costs because of COVID-19.
With over 300 eligible commodities, from livestock and row crops to specialty crops and aquaculture, most farmers and ranchers are potentially eligible for CFAP 2.
Producers have several options for applying for the CFAP 2 program by the Dec. 11 deadline. Producers can find eligible commodities, payment rates, calculations and options to apply on farmers.gov/cfap.
Customers seeking one-on-one support with the CFAP 2 application process can call 877-508-8364[image: ] to speak directly with a USDA employee ready to offer general assistance. This is a recommended first step before a producer engages the team at the FSA county office. The call center can also provide service to non-English speaking customers. Customers will select 1 for English and 2 to speak with a Spanish speaking employee. For other languages, customers select 1 and indicate their language to the call center staff.
Additionally, farmers.gov offers a number of resources for producers interested in applying for CFAP 2, including:
1. Eligible Commodities Finder
1. Videos, including “How to Apply for CFAP 2”
1. Blogs, including “Myth Debunked: Coronavirus Food Assistance Program 2” 
A correction to the CFAP 2 rule is pending. In case a producer is affected by this correction, FSA will provide additional time to apply or edit their application.
CFAP 2 is a separate program from the first iteration of CFAP, now referred to as CFAP 1. Participating in CFAP 1 is not a prerequisite for participating in CFAP 2. Additionally, producers who applied for CFAP 1 will not be automatically enrolled in CFAP 2 and must complete a new application to be eligible for assistance.
Both CFAP 1 and CFAP 2 are self-certification programs, which means the applicant certifies the information submitted is correct. As part of the internal controls portion of CFAP 1, FSA is conducting spot checks of applications, asking producers to provide supporting documentation to verify the information on them. Producers are being selected using a statistically sound methodology. These CFAP 1 applicants will be contacted by FSA staff and asked to provide supporting documentation to verify the information certified by the producer on their CFAP 1 application.




	
[bookmark: link_3]USDA Offers Critical Programs and Services to Support American Agriculture
Whether you’re weathering the pandemic, overcoming retaliatory tariffs, facing natural disasters, or simply hoping to strengthen your operation, USDA offers programs and services to support your business needs.




Coronavirus Food Assistance Program 2
Coronavirus Food Assistance Program 2, CFAP 2, builds upon the initial Coronavirus Food Assistance Program, CFAP 1. USDA is implementing CFAP 2 for agricultural producers who continue to face market disruptions and associated costs because of COVID-19. USDA will accept applications for CFAP 2 through December 11, 2020. More than 300 commodities are eligible for CFAP 2, including some that were ineligible for CFAP 1. Our CFAP 2 Eligible Commodities Finder makes it easy to determine eligibility of the commodities you grow or raise and provides commodity-specific payment rates. We encourage all producers to visit farmers.gov/cfap to learn more about this program, including options to apply.
Seafood Trade Relief Program
If you are a U.S. fisherman or woman impacted by retaliatory tariffs, you may qualify for funding through the Seafood Trade Relief Program. STRP is part of a relief strategy to provide support while the administration continues to work on free, fair, and reciprocal trade deals. Visit farmers.gov/seafood to learn more about program eligibility, including a list of seafood commodities covered through STRP and associated payment rates. Applications for STRP are due by December 14, 2020.
Disaster Assistance Programs
USDA is here to help you prepare for, recover from, and build long-term resilience to natural disasters. I encourage all agricultural producers to visit farmers.gov/recover for the latest USDA disaster assistance resources. You’ll find information on a range of USDA disaster assistance programs and an online Disaster Assistance Discovery Tool that provides targeted information through a few simple steps.
Most importantly, your local USDA Service Center is staffed with experts who know our disaster assistance programs inside and out.
Funding Opportunities
USDA offers a variety of funding opportunities to help producers finance and grow their businesses. You can visit farmers.gov/fund for the latest USDA farm loans information and use our Farm Loan Discovery Tool to learn about loans options that might be right for you by answering five quick questions.
From headquarters through your local county office, we understand the inherent risks of agriculture and are committed to supporting America’s producers, offering critical resources to help you build, sustain, and grow your operation. The FSA office at your local USDA Service Center is there to help with your CFAP 2 and STRP applications and to assist with loans and even natural disasters. I encourage you to check the status of your local USDA Service Center and make an appointment to discuss your business needs.

[bookmark: link_4]USDA Service Centers Provide Free, One-on-One Help for Farmers
At USDA, we are committed to helping farmers complete loan applications, environmental reviews, and other paperwork free of charge. One-on-one support is available at more than 2,300 USDA Service Centers nationwide. USDA’s Farm Service Agency and Natural Resources Conservation Service staff are usually co-located at these Service Centers and can help guide farmers to the best USDA assistance based on their unique goals, whether it is loans, conservation programs, or insurance.
Service Center staff can guide farmers through the process of preparing and submitting required paperwork on their own, with no need to hire a paid preparer. Language translation service is available in all USDA Service Centers, so one-on-one assistance with a Service Center employee can be translated in real time for farmers requiring it. And while some program and loan applications do have an administrative fee for filing, there is never a charge for preparation services provided by USDA staff.
Farmers who work with the USDA Service Center can:
1. Establish their farm by registering for a farm number, which is required for USDA programs and assistance.
1. Learn how to meet conservation compliance provisions.
1. Verify eligibility for USDA programs.
1. Discuss their business and conservation goals.
1. Create a conservation plan.
1. Fill out and file loan and program applications.
We are committed to delivering USDA programs and services to America’s farmers and ranchers while taking safety measures in response to COVID-19. We encourage you to check the status of your local USDA Service Center and make an appointment to discuss your business needs.

[bookmark: link_5]Preauthorized Debit Available for Farm Loan Borrowers
USDA’s Farm Service Agency (FSA) has implemented pre-authorized debit (PAD) for Farm Loan Program (FLP) borrowers. PAD is a voluntary and alternative method for making weekly, bi-weekly, monthly, quarterly, semi-annual or annual payments on loans.
PAD payments are pre-authorized transactions that allow the National Financial and Accounting Operations Center (NFAOC) to electronically collect loan payments from a customer’s account at a financial institution.
PAD may be useful if you use nonfarm income from regular wages or salary to make payments on loans or adjustment offers or for payments from seasonal produce stands. PAD can only be established for future payments.
To request PAD, customers, along with their financial institution, must fill out form RD 3550-28. This form has no expiration date, but a separate form RD 3550-28 must be completed for each loan to which payments are to be applied. A fillable form can be accessed on the USDA Rural Development (RD) website at rd.usda.gov/publications/regulations-guidelines. Click forms and search for “Form 3550-28.”
If you have a “filter” on the account at your financial institution, you will need to provide the financial institution with the following information: Origination ID: 1220040804, Agency Name: USDA RD DCFO.
PAD is offered by FSA at no cost. Check with your financial institution to discuss any potential cost. Preauthorized debit has no expiration date, but you can cancel at any time by submitting a written request to your local FSA office. If a preauthorized debit agreement receives three payment rejections within a three-month period, the preauthorized debit agreement will be cancelled by FSA. The payment amount and due date of your loan is not affected by a cancellation of preauthorized debit. You are responsible to ensure your full payment is made by the due date.
For more information about PAD, contact your local County USDA Service Center or visit fsa.usda.gov.

[bookmark: link_6]USDA Expands Farm Loans for Native Americans Farming and Ranching on Tribal Land
The Highly Fractionated Indian Land Loan program (HFIL) provides revolving loan funds to qualified intermediary lenders that helps qualified tribes and individuals purchase tribal farmland that has multiple owners.
The first recipient, the Native American Community Development Corporation Financial Services, Inc. (NACDCFS) of Browning, Mont., will lend funds directly to tribal members through a $10 million intermediary HFIL loan from USDA’s Farm Service Agency (FSA). NACDCFS addresses critical needs in Native American communities related to the growth of family assets, supports economic development, and enhances the quality of life for communities and residents located on or near Montana’s seven Indian reservations. NACDCFS provides one-on-one technical assistance to Native American entrepreneurs and agricultural producers. NACDCFS is a 501(c) (3), certified Native Community Development Financial Institution (CDFI), through the U.S. Department of Treasury.
Under the 1887 Dawes Act, Indian reservation land was divided and allotted to individual tribal members such that with the passing of each generation, title ownership was divided and parceled among heirs, while the land was not. As a result, land once owned by a single person could today be owned by hundreds or thousands of individuals, resulting in what is known as “highly fractionated Indian land.” In many instances, landowners are unknown or cannot be located, which complicates the coordination of ownership or prevents the use of the property altogether. There are more than 245,000 owners of three million fractionated land interests, spanning approximately 150 Indian reservations.
Under HFIL, tribes and tribal members can submit an application directly to an intermediary lender. To participate, intermediary lenders first must be approved by USDA. The lenders may be private and tribal nonprofit corporations, public agencies, Indian tribes or lenders subject to federal or state regulation (such as a credit union or other financial institution). FSA will lend to the intermediary, which will relend to the applicant. The intermediary lender also will administer the loan for the applicant.
For more information on the program, contact your local County USDA Service Center or visit fsa.usda.gov/farmloans.












image1.jpeg
USDA oesumes
S0 W
Farm Service Agency Electronic News Service m

GovDelivery




image2.png




